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Letters do
not necessarily
reflect the opinion of this publication,
its owners, employees or advertisers.

OTERO COUNTY THIRD

IN ONE MONTH

In its meeting last Tuesday, the
Otero County Commission be-
came the third county in a month
to adopt a resolution urging the
state legislators of the United
States to exercise their authority
to call for an amendments con-
vention under Article V of the
United States Constitution, fol-
lowing Hidalgo and Colfax coun-
ties.

Public lands concerns, over-
regulation and unfunded man-
dates were among the federally
imposed issues that led to the
commission’s unanimous vote
calling upon the New Mexico Leg-
islature to address fiscal restraint,
limitations on federal jurisdiction
and power, and term limits on
federal officials.

It was acknowledged during
the meeting that the federal an-
nual budget deficit is growing to
more than a trillion dollars in
2024, while the exploding $34.8
trillion national debt is accruing
interest at the rate of $1 billion
each day. The commission as-
serted the NM legislature has the
authority to do something about
it, and it is time for them to rise to
the occasion in a bi-partisan ac-
tion.

Article V of the U.S. Constitu-
tion prescribes two methods for
proposing amendments: (1) Con-
gress by two thirds of both cham-
bers, or (2) the legislatures of two
thirds of the states by calling a
convention of all 50 states. In both
cases, any proposed amendments
coming out of the process would
require ratification by 3/4 of the
states (38).

s/Myles Culbertson
myles@tslash.com
Las Cruces, NM
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FOUR WORDS

A big part of our world today
that is missing is four words in
our private lives along with our
Governments. From the halls of
DC to the roundhouse, to dusty
roads of the county to city
streets of local municipalities.
Those words are communication,

transparency, honesty and faith.
Without these is why rumors
and speculation run wild, even on
the smallest issues that affect us

all and costs us, also.

s/Tim Kuzdrowski
hazzardrange@gmail.com
Elephant Butte, NM

PRIDE MONTH SHOULD

BE CONDEMNED!

As we enter into the second
half of Pride Month, I ask myself
where is the outcry against this
abominable sin from the other so-
cial conservatives in Sierra
County? We, at Mary’s Little Rem-
nant, have been visible at least
one day a week at The Triangle in
T-or-C with signs protesting Pride
Month.

[ have been writing county and
statewide Republicans and telling
them how easy it would be to con-
demn Pride month by mobilizing
Republicans throughout the state
to get out and protest. The prob-
lem is that the leaders within the
Republican Party don’t believe
Pride Month should be con-
demned.

Let me remind Republicans
that the current national platform
of the Republican Party con-
demns homosexuality. It decrees
that homosexuals should not be
protected by anti-discrimination
laws and thus should be discrim-
inated against. And it says why -
because anti-discrimination of
homosexuals is “alien to Amer-
ica’s history and traditions”:

“We emphatically support the
original, authentic meaning of
Title IX of the Education Amend-
ments of 1972... That same provi-
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sion of law is now being used by
bureaucrats - and by the current
President of the United States - to
impose a social and cultural revo-
lution upon the American people
by wrongly redefining sex dis-
crimination to include sexual ori-
entation or other categories...

They are determined to re-
shape our schools - and our en-
tire society - to fit the mold of an
ideology alien to America’s his-
tory and traditions.” (Republican
Party Platform 2016, Title IX, p.
35)

Conservative Protestants have
a concept called “Sleeping
Churches”. This is when a church
is not active enough in condemn-
ing sin. How are the “churches” of
Sierra County not “Sleeping
Churches” when it comes to con-
demning Pride Month? Homosex-
uality not only goes against God’s
laws, but also the Natural Law
that God puts in all people.

We know that most “Christian”
churches are weak when it comes
to judging the homosexual per-
son. However, my question is, do
these “churches” even condemn
the sin of homosexuality and the
LGBTQ agenda at all from their
pulpits?

Look at how the Bible totally
condemns this behavior.

Remember Sodom and Gomor-
rah!

“Thou shalt not lie with
mankind as with womankind, be-
cause it is an abomination.” (Lev.
18:22)

“If any one lie with a man as
with a woman, both have commit-
ted an abomination, let them be
put to death: their blood be upon
them.” (Lev. 20:13)

Romans 1:26-27: “For this
cause God delivered them up to
shameful affections. For their
women have changed the natural
use into that use which is against
nature. And, in like manner, the
men also, leaving the natural use
of the women, have burned in
their lusts one towards another,
men with men working that
which is filthy..”

St. Paul says not only those
who do the act are worthy of
death but also those who don’t
condemn the act as well.

“Who, having known the jus-
tice of God, did not understand
that they who do such things, are
worthy of death; and not only
they that do them, but they also
that consent to them that do
them.” (Rom. 1:32)

The problem is that if nobody
condemns Homosexuality and
the LGBT agenda, then children
are going to grow up thinking it is
okay and natural. Just like they
tried to do last year at the school
board meeting on May 8, 2023,
Barbara Pearlman made a motion
to pass the K-5 diabolical curricu-
lum in Sierra County that said
LGBTQ behavior is normal and
acceptable. Thank God no one
seconded the motion, so it died on
the floor.

Unfortunately, the Middle and
High School Curriculums passed,
which glorifies LGBTQ behavior.
During the meeting, I had to take
a phone call outside. After the
phone call, a teenage girl came up
to me and said that she was con-
sidering becoming a lesbian but
after reading our article con-
demning the Diabolical Curricu-
lums, she said that she no longer
wanted to be a lesbian and she
thanked me for the article. This is
an example of what St Paul calls
“faith coming by hearing.”

“Faith then cometh by hearing;
and hearing by the word of
Christ.” (Rom. 10:17)

If you don’t want your children
to grow up thinking that the LGBT
agenda is normal and acceptable
then itis crucial for social conser-
vatives to unite and condemn
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| want to thank the people who continue to support me and have
helped me with my dog Stephanie lately. It is because of you all,
and God that | am still alive today after everything that has tried

to bring me down.

Pride month. And if you do not,
do not be surprised when one or
more of your children become
homosexuals or transgenders.
For your ONLY hope of salva-
tion, please visit www.JohnThe-

American Legion Gives Thanks

s/Max Witt

Baptist.us!
s/William Norris
williamgeorgenorris@
gmail.com
T-or-C, NM
(Over 350 words paid)
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The American Legion Auxiliary Unit 44 Americanism Commit-
tee/Poppy Committee presented certificates of appreciation to
(top-to-bottom) Bullocks Grocery, Homesteaders Real Estate,
Johnny B’s, Pat’s in Elephant Butte and Walmart for allowing us
to set up for poppy distribution over Memorial Day weekend.
Also, we presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Homestead-
ers Realty for their generous donation to the poppy program.




